
MINUTES OF THE MEETING 
FISH AND GAME SUBCOMMITTEE 

MONTANA STATE 
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

February 5, 1985 

The meeting of the Fish and Game Subcommittee was called 
to order by Chairperson Marjorie Hart on February 5, 1985, 
at 4:25 p.m. in Room 317 of the State Capitol. 

Subcommittee members Representatives Hart, Rapp-Svrcek, 
Grady, and Cobb were present. 

DISCUSSION OF HOUSE BILLS NO. 191,314, & 388: Chair-
person Hart informed the subcommittee that they were 
charged with trying to come up with something that is 
reasonable and what was asked for concerning these 
three bills. 

Chairperson Hart wanted to know what the committee mem­
bers general philosophy was concerning reimbursement 
for game damage. She asked if they had an idea of what 
they felt was fair and equitable. She also wanted to 
know if they felt there should be an actual cash reim­
bursement as called for in House Bill No. 191. 

Representative Cobb stated that he felt there should be 
actual cash reimbursement. He said that Wyoming just 
pays the landowner, but they do not go out ahead of time 
and try to help the landowner solve the game problem. 
He said that House Bill 191 now suggests that the Depart­
ment be given 48 hours notice by a landowner. Repre­
sentative Cobb said that he would suggest a 15 day notice 
and then if something was not done by the Department, 
the landowner would be reimbursed for game damage. 

Representative Grady said that he has some real mixed 
emotions about this problem. He feels we are looking 
at a program that needs a lot of study. He feels that we 
do have a real serious problem with game damage, and he 
feels that the committee should look into what the real 
problem is. He feels that there are some factors concern­
ing this problem that the Department has had no control 
over. He said that some of these factors may be that 
there has been little winter kill of the wild game over 
the past few years, and the economic situation of the 
farmers and ranchers now is not good. He said that he 
feels that some prioities must be set up. He said that 
we have millions of dollars worth of damage each year, but 
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some method must be found for paying for these damages. 
He sa~d he felt that it is the responsibility of the leg­
islature to find some solution to this problem, because 
these types of bills come up and will continue to come 
up before the legislature. He said that there is warrant 
in this problem and the State of Wyoming has done some­
thing about their problem. He feels that they should look 
at the Department first, to see what they are doing con­
cerning every issue about damage. He suggested that per­
haps they should start by having a committee look into 
what the Department is doing, and if the Department is 
doing everything within their means, and then budget 
to solve these problems. 

Representative Rapp-Svrcek said that he, too, has a lot 
of landowners in his area who have suffered game damage. 
but, he feels that the idea of paying outright cash for that 
damage has to be approached really cautiously because of 
the precedent it can set. He said that the reason he 
felt that they had to be so cautious was that if it is 
opened up, they will have 3/4 of the people in Montana 
making claims and there is not enough money in the general 
fund to cover such claims. 

Representative Asay, sponsor of House Bill No. 191, asked 
the chairperson if he could give some input to the committee. 
He said that he felt there were a few things they should 
discuss. He said that the deer did not happen overnight. 
He said there has been a long term increase and a planned 
buildup. He said that when there was a buck only season, 
then this was done for a specific reason, and that was 
for the planned increase in deer. He said that he felt 
they needed to be cautious about causing damages instead of 
being cautious about paying for damages. He said that 
some of the deer may be eliminated this year by natural 
causes, but they don't want to see them increased by un­
natural causes. He said that he felt something must be done 
so that the landowners do not continue to suffer extensive 
damage. 

Chairperson Hart asked the committee if any of them felt 
this was something they could fix right here and now. 

Representative Grady said that he goes along with Repre­
sentative Asay's theory on most of the problem, but he 
feels that they should have a committee find out if the 
department has actually increased the numbers or done 
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some things to cause problems. He said what he feels they 
must work at is preventing problems. 

Representatives Grady and Hart both stated that they felt 
that this is a big problem that will take some long­
range planning now and later because it affects so many 
landowners and someone will eventually have to pay for 
the depredation. 

Representative Hart said that she felt this problem will 
have to be given some serious thought about what action 
will be taken, because if they make a law, it will affect 
all the people in the state and not just a few in 
different sections of the state. She said that whatever 
the committee puts together, they have to be very care­
ful that they look at all of the ramifications that are 
possible, because it affects the whole state. 

Representative Rapp-Svrcek told Jim Flynn, Director of 
the Department of Fish, Wildlife, and Parks, that there 
have been a lot of complaints about the Departments' 
handling of this issue and that he felt that a lot of 
them are legitimate complaints. Representative Rapp­
Svrcek stated that he would be interested to know what 
direction Mr. Flynn would suggest. Mr. Flynn told the 
committee that he welcomed with open arms, their attempt 
to solve the problem and that they would be solving a 
major problem that exists. He said that they are hear­
ing a lot more today about game damage for a number of 
reasons. He said that one of the major effects today 
is the economic situation of the farmers and ranchers-­
calves are not 90¢. Also, the state has experienced 
two or three unusually mild winters. He said that there 
are a number of major policy issues that get involved 
in how to address this situation. He said that pro­
bably one of the biggest issues is who would pay for 
the game damage---would it be considered a sportsman's 
resource and the sportsman pay, or would it be considered 
a public resource and the public pay. Mr. Flynn said 
that his department has kept in contact with many of the 
other states regarding their similar problems. He said 
that the whole issue is very detailed and complex. Mr. 
Flynn also told the committee to keep in mind that the 
Department makes recommendations to the Commission. He 
said that once those recommendations are made on seasons, 
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there is approximately a 60 day comment period when the 
public comments on when these seasonS are going to be, 
and then the Commission makes decisions based on all 
that information. Mr. Flynn said that they welcome a 
discussion or review of the Department, if the committee 
feels it will help solve these issues. 

Representative Hart asked Mr. Flynn what they mean when 
they talk about specific problem areas. She asked if the 
person in the regional office was solely responsible 
for addressing the problem right there, or does the 
person communicate with the Department in Helena. Mr. 
Flynn said that two years ago he set up a division with­
in the Department and this was the Field Services Divi­
sion. He said that the primary purpose of that division 
is to administer the game damage program. He said 
that the administrator of the division works with the super­
visors of the regional offices to estimate what kind of 
materials and supplies they will need, and what needs 
to be done in specific areas. Mr. Flynn told the committee 
that he had already overspent the game damage budget by 
$75,000, and he did it consciously because he knows that 
game damage is a major problem in various areas of our 
state. 

Representative Hart asked Mr. Price of the Montana Wildlife 
Federation, if they had any comments on the game damage 
issue. Mr. Price said that the sportsmen that they repre­
sent are deeply concerned about the problem. He agreed 
that it is a very com~lex problem, and he felt that the 
Department or Legislature should resist any attempts to 
solve it on the spot in regards to a reimbursement program. 
He said that his Federation would urge the committee to 
take a long, hard, and serious look at what can be done. 
He said that they feel the problem is severe enough that 
the Legislative Council should provide an interim committee 
to really study and research the problem, and then lay 
it out to the Legislature. 

Representative Grady asked Mr. Flynn if he felt that the 
Department did not have knowledge of the numbers of wild­
life in certain areas, since they are asking for more 
money for aerial survey. Mr. Flynn replied that he felt 
that they did have a good handle on the wildlife numbers, 
but they need more money to do a closer and more intensive 
survey of all the hunting districts. 

Representative Cobb said that he agreed that this was a 
complex issue, but he also felt it was an issue of prior-
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ities. He said that game damage is a problem that has 
been going on for years and years, and the Department 
allows it to keep going on. He said he felt that if 
there is going to be a solution to this problem, then 
some priorities about responsibities should be made. 

Representative Rapp-Svrcek said that he is not convinced 
that the figures on the fiscal note are accurate. He 
feels that they could be looking at a far larger sum of 
money than what is indicated on the fiscal note. He said 
that he had asked the Committee Researcher, Dave Cogley, 
to come up with a preliminary resolution that would call 
for an interim study. He said he had hesitated to do 
this because of the complaint that things are studied 
to death, but he felt some good was coming out of the 
study done on stream access, so perhaps that could also 
happen to this issue. 

Representative Cobb said he felt that if something is 
not done soon about this problem, more people are going 
to start charging for hunting to pay for the game damage. 

Representative Hart said that she felt we do not have 
enough knowledge at this time, to determine how much to 
pay someone for their alfalfa crop loss. She said she, 
too, was pleased with the results of the stream access 
study, and she would be in favor of trying to write a 
resolution on what an interim committee should study. 
She felt that it should also be made known to the Depart­
ment and Commission, that they felt this is a high prior­
ity issue. 

Representative Grady wanted to know what Mr. Flynn thought 
about an interim study. Mr. Flynn said that the main point 
that he would try to emphasize is that this is an extremely 
complex issue. He said that if the interim study is the 
tool that this committee wants to use, they would cooper­
ate with such a review and provide whatever information 
they could. He stated his concern about all three bills 
before the committee. He said that he felt none of them 
address the real problem or issue. He said that if the 
committee felt that they wanted to do an indepth study 
between now and transmittal to find out if one of the 
bills can address the situation or if they want to do 
it by interim committee, the department will be willing 
to cooperate. 
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Representative Cobb suggested that the committee do a 
resolution or take House Bill 191 and reword parts of 
it. He said that would allow Representative Asay then 
to get 20 signatures and take it to the floor. 

Representative Rapp-Svrcek stated his concern about the 
fact that the stream access issue was brought about by 
a lawsuit and that lawsuit worked against the landowner. 
He said that he feared that if they went into this issue 
in the same manner, it may also open it up into a lawsuit 
which worked against the landowner. Representative 
Rapp-Svrcek wanted to know what Representative Asay felt 
about the proposed resolution. Representative Asay said 
that he had no opposition to the resolution, but he still 
feels that there has to be a means for establishing dam­
age and reimbursement. 

Representative Grady stated that he helped Representative 
Rapp-Svrcek draft the proposed resolution, but he was 
wondering if the committee could do something between 
now and the deadline, so that there is not another two 
year wait before something is done. 

Representative Cobb suggested that they propose the 
resolution and then allow a week and a half to come up 
with a bill. He suggested that this bill could then 
be brought before the committee and killed and then 
Representative Asay could bring it to the House floor. 
Representative Cobb said he would try to incorporate 
his bills into this one bill, and then his bills could 
be killed. 

Representative Rapp-Svrcek stated his concern about try­
ing to come up with something before transmittal. He 
said that he is reluctant to even propose the study issue, 
because he has heard the complaints before about interim 
studies and has made them himself. But, he said he felt 
that this is an issue that has to be addressed from all 
sides and needs to have a lot of input. He said that per­
haps they could put such an interim study at the top of 
the priority list when these are being assigned for the 
interim, and he feels that it would be the best time to 
do it. He said that he felt that those who were assigned 
to that committee, would then have the time to look at 
all the different sides of the issue. 



FISH AND GAME SUBCOMMITTEE 
February 5, 1985 
Page Seven 

Representative Grady said that he was not really considering 
or proposing an interim study. He said that he would like 
to spend more time with the Department and then come 
up with some recommendations to the budget committee as 
to why the Department needs more money for such things 
as aerial survey. He feels that there are some things 
that the committee might be able to do within the next 
twenty days. 

Representative Hart wanted to know if the Department had 
already made its request to Appropriations. Mr. Flynn 
stated that they had, but that they had not yet gone to 
the House Appropriations Committee, so he said that the 
Department could still insert anything into the budget 
that they felt would merit their consideration. He 
said they could also insert anything more before it goes 
before the Senate Finance Committee, so there are two 
more opportunities for input. 

Representative Hart suggested that Representative Cobb 
work with Representative Asay and the Department of 
Fish, Wildlife, and Parks attorney, and then present 
whatever they decide back to the committee for execu­
tive action and let it take its chances. She said that 
she would like to see a resolution calling for an 
interim study. 

Representative Rapp-Svrcek stated that he felt whatever 
they come up with, it should be tailored to give the 
department the best shot at controlling the problem for 
the next two or three years in the hope that they can 
come up with something comprehensive in an interim study. 

Representative Cobb said that whatever they propose, they 
will have it completed by next Tuesday (February 12) 

Representative Rapp-Svrcek moved that the committee 
take the resolution for an interim study committee, to 
the full Fish and Game Committee. He also suggested 
that we appoint Representative Cobb to work with Repre­
sentative Asay and the Department to come up with some­
thing in the meantime. Representative Rapp-Svrcek stated 
that he felt that this is a major issue that can not 
be ignored. He also said that Mr. Cogley felt that the 
committee should work on the wording of the resolution 
so that all the issues are covered and so that it speci­
fically states what the committee wants studied. Grady 
seconded the motion, but also stated that he would like 
t~ see something done before the next two or three years. 

The Fish and Game Subcommittee will meet again February 
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12, 1985. The meeting was adjourned at 5:50 p.m. 
--'1 

,t,.../ ."/ //] ';'///7 .. ~.(' /-

M~;';£i&-:r :A~i~, Chairman 
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HB - 406 
Testimony presented by Jim Flynn 

Department of Fish, Wildlife and Parks 
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COMM REPORT 

In the way of background I would like to share with this 
committee the Department's license fee proposals of recent years. 

In 1981 the department presented to the Legislature a fee 
increase proposal to fund a budget request that dealt with the 
cumulative impacts of some four years of high inflation and the 
anticipation that inflation rates would continue for two more 
years at reduced rates. I would point out that the budget 
request presented then dealt primarily with the operations of the 
agency and in fact was an operations budget that included a 15% 
reduction in full time equivalent employees. 

Two years ago the department presented to the 1983 Legislature a 
fee increase of a different nature. Emphasis was placed upon 
replacing and refurbishing deteriorated and outdated fish 
hatcheries and regional headquarters. With the new revenues 
generated, the department was able to embark upon a bonding 
program to rebuild three fish hatcheries and replace one regional 
headquarter facility. In addition, enhancements were made in the 
operating budgets of the Department Divisions. 

The fee increase before you is presented to fund what we feel are 
the needs for the next two years for the department to continue 
with its physical plant improvements and program needs. 

These recommendations for expenditure were arrived at through a 
process these past two years that consisted of listening to 
public expressions of the service they expect from the 
department, determining within the agency the needs to carry out 
our statutory responsibilities, and reviewing our historic 
revenue sources. 

I would like to emphasize that our capitol proposal is an 
ambitious but necessary undertaking. It is a completion of the 
second phase of hatchery renovation and continuation of our 
headquarter improvement. The rebuilding/renovation of our Miles 
Ci ty, Anaconda and Lewistown fish hatcheries will complete the 
necessary overhaul of the state hatchery system. Replacement of 
two regional headquarters that were built in the 1950' swill 
see four of the seven completed and leave only three more for 
future attention. 

These proposals are costly, but necessary at this time. We feel 
that they should be addressed because further procrastination 
will only serve to jeopardize the programs involved or to require 
a drastic sum of money to address all needs at once and likely at 
a time of higher costs. 
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In arr1v1ng at the figures before you we took a number of factors 
into consideration. The system we used is not foolproof, but we 
believe has some validity. 

The hatchery construction is proposed to be financed through a 
bonding program with up to 75% of the funds coming from revenue 
contained in the federal DJ program. The balance of the bond 
payment would come from the 1 icense account and relates to the 
fee increases on the fishing and sportsmen's licenses. Obviously 
the new federal revenues have enabled us to keep our fee increase 
to a minimum. In our discussions to date we have informed the 
Montana sportsmen of the direct relationship between the 
increased fishing license request and the expenditure request for 
hatchery renovation. 

In addition we are proposing to increase the nonresident 
combination license in part based upon a recommendation from a 
commi ttee appointed last summer to offer advice on our 
nonresident combination license. 

The committee was composed of four representatives of the 
outfitters and guide industry and two representatives from the 
Montana sportsmen community with one from the Montana Wildlife 
Federation, and one from an independent sportsmen's club. The 
group was given two problems to review. One was how to lengthen 
the sell-out date of the 17,000 nonresident combination licenses 
in a fair and equitable manner and the other was to provide a 
license for those nonresidents who wished to only hunt deer. To 
solve the latter problem, the committee recommended a deer 
license go on sale in March valid in eastern Montana. The Fish 
and Game Commission has sent this proposal out for public 
comment. 

The problem with the early sell-out is more complicated. Last 
year the department had approxiITlately 30,000 requests for the 
combination license. As set by law, the department can only sell 
17,000. Because of the high demand we sold the 17,000 licenses 
in 19 working days last year. This has caused problems for the 
outfitting industry as well as the nonresident. 

The committee attributed part of the high demand to the cheap 
price of the license when it is compared to other states. 

As part of their recommendation the committee suggested an 
increase to $375.00 in FY86 and to $425.00 in FY87. We have 
taken that recommendation and adjusted it to $ 350.00 for both 
years. 

Even with the increase, Montana will still be $60-250 cheaper 
than the same nonresident package in Idaho, Wyoming, or Colorado. 
The proceeds from the increase are identified for items including 
big game range acquisition and game damage. 
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The increase in the paddlefish license for 
correct a quirk in our present system. 
structure it is possible for nonresidents to 
for paddlefish cheaper than residents. The 
would correct that situation. 

nonresidents is to 
Under our current 
purchase a license 
proposed increase 

In summary, Mr. Chairman, we are proposing a fishing license 
increase to resident and nonresident sportsmen to cover the cost 
of the second and final phase of our hatchery renovation project. 

I have attached information to my testimony to show the committee 
the revenues we would anticipate from this increase. 

We have also proposed an increase in the nonresident paddlefish 
license, not necessarily to raise revenue, but to make it more 
realistic in comparison to the resident license. 

In addition I have attached copies of the report from the 
combination license task force for your review. 

And finally I have attached a cost comparison of other Rocky 
Mountain States and their license costs. 

We feel that our proposal has merit, it has been widely discussed 
in recent months and has met with general acceptance. 

We would request your approval of HE 406. 

120/7 



DEPARTMENT OF FISH, WILDLIFE AND PARKS 

PROPOSED FEE INCREASES 

HB - 406 

NEW REVENUE 

LICENSE 86 87 

Resident Fishing 

$8 to $9 $ 37,700 $ 94,000 

Nonresident 2 Day Fishing 

$6 to $8 16,500 168,000 

Nonresident Season Fishing 

$30 to $35 5,500 22,500 

Nonresident Paddle Fish 

$3 to $10 8,800 13,300 

Sportsmen 

$35 to $36 14,800 22,800 

Nonresident Combination 

$300 to $350 850,000 850,000 

120/7/5 
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Jim Flynn, Director 
Fish, Wildlife and Parks 
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SUBJECT: Nonresident Big Game Combination Task Force Report 

As you requested, a TaskForce was created .to review the format 
of the nonresident combination license: The committee was 
composed of six members, four of which were Guide and Outfitters 
and two to represent the sportsmen at large (Attachment I). The 
members were selected with the thought that each would represent 
a different segment of the Guide and Outfitter industry, resident 
and nonresident sportsman and conservationists. 

A series of three meetings were held. At the first meeting we 
reviewed the results of a nonresident survey, the history of the 
combination license, discussed methods and prices of other states 
and developed a list of seven dafferent options of resolving the 
problem, (Attachment II). Each member was requested to discuss 
these options with their constituents as to their opinion or 
recommendations. At the second meeting, we discussed the com­
ments we had received and reduced the seven options to one 
tentative recommendation, (Attachment III). We then sent a copy 
of this recommendation to all Guides and Outfitters, sportsmen's 
club and division administrators and asked for any comments. 
After reviewing the comments, the Task Force would like to make 
the four following recommendations concerning the nonresident big 
game combination license. 

1. Continue to sell the license on a first-come, 
first-serve 

. basis. All six members were in favor of 
this method. 

2. Increase the cost of the combination license to $375 in 
1986 and $425 in 1987. This is with the assumption 
that the bear tag is still a part of the combination 
license. All six members were in favor. 

3. Put the combination license on sale February 1. The 
vote was three in favor, two against and one absention. 
The two that voted against wanted to continue with the 
April 1 date. 
The guide and outfitters council in a previous meeting 
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had unanimously supported the February 1 date. 
4. Offer a general deer license for eastern Montana$150. 

There would be up to 10,000 of these licenses to be set 
by the commission based on deer populations. This 
would be sold on a first-come, first-served basis at 
the same time as the combination license. 

Recommendation 4 was a somewhat controversial. The pro's and 
con's were discussed at length (Item IVa, Attachment II). 
However, the two members representing the sportsmen-at-large had 
received some additional con's from resident sportsmen that 
coincided with some of Wildlife Division's concern. Their 
concerns were: 

1. The proposed limit appears to be excessively high. 
This year less than 4800 nonresident A licenses are 
available for the entire state. Since the nonresident 
A license was initially offered in 1981 the number 
offered has only averaged 2200 per year. The eastern 
Montana deer population is now. probably higher than can 
reasonably be maintained, so wnere are these extra 5000 
to 6000 buck deer going to come from? 

2. Sportsmen in eastern Montana have expressed a real 
concern that the demand created by an additional 10,000 
nonresident deer hunters in eastern Montana probably 
would generate fee-hunting on more of the private land. 
As beneficial as additional hunters may be for proper 
deer management in eastern Montana, any furtherance of 
fee-hunting could adversely affect resident hunter. 

The final vote on this recommendation was four (all Guide and 
Outfitters) to two (both sportsmen at large). 

In thei-r deliberations, the committee discussed both short and 
long term solutions. Because this issue is important to many 
different groups, the Task Force felt that periodically a review 
should be made on the methods of selling the combination license. 
Recommendations will not have a major impact but all of them in 
combination will reduce the pressure for the next few years. If 
the problem surfaces again, the committee felt another Task Force 
should be appointed. 

The Task Force was interested in knmving if and when the recom 
mendations could be implemented. The first-come, first-serve is 
being used at this time. Putting the licenses on sale February 1 
could be implemented in 1985. The department and the commission 
could for 1985 modify the use of the $100 nonresident deer A 
license and make each license valid in a region in eastern 
Montana and sold on a' first-come, first-serve basis along with 
the combination license. If the Legislature approves the $150 
nonresident license and removes the regional restriction, it 
could be implemented in 1986. The raise in price of the 
combination license would also require legislative approval and 
could be implemented in 1986. 
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I have all of the written testimony and information that was 
available to the Task Force. If you are interested in this, I 
will make it available upon request. 

I felt the Task Force did a very good job considering all aspects 
of the recommendations. I personally enjoyed working with the 
group and felt that each member represented their constituents 
very well. The Task Force hopes that the recommendations assist 
you in making some very difficult decisions. 

JH/ph 
Attachment 
cc: Task Force members 
202/13 
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MEMBERS OF THE COMMITTEE 

Mr. Gene Lee 
Montana Outfitters Council 
Box 524 
Bigfork, MT 59911 

Mr. Jim Richard 
Montana Wildlife Federation 
30 6 ~.;r. Riggs 
East Helena, MT 59635 

Mr. Keith Bales 
Outfitter 
Box 33 
Otter, MT 59062 

Mr. Gary Sturm 
Sportsman at Large 
520 Wilder 
Helena, MT 59601 

Mr. Jack Hooker 
Professional Wilderness Outfitters 
Whitetail Ranch 
Ovando, MT 59854 

Mr. Chris Coile 
Montana Outfitters and Guide Association 
Sundance Ranch 
Ovando, MT 59854 
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COMPARISON OF NEIGHBORING STATES LICENSE FEES 

-TYPE OF MT 

.. LICENSE PRESENT PROPOSED CO ID 

-Resident Fishing 8.00 9.00 7.50 10.50 

Nonresident 2-Day Fishing 1 3.00 4.00 3.50 4.50 

• Nonresident Season Fishing 30.00 35.00 35.00 30.50 

Nonresident Paddlefish 3.00 7.00 N/A N/A 
• 

Resident Combination 35.00 36.00 51.50 52.00 2 

_ Nonresident Combination 300.00 350.00 600.00 2 410.502 

• 

.' 

f'd,',bd 1I'l.. 
p. ~ 
2 0 1)'- 1'111'5' 

ATTACHMENT 3 

WY UT 

7.50 13.80 

2.00 5.00 

30.00 35.00 

N/A N/A 

63.50 81. 302 

475.00 2 438.30 2 

1 Comparison is based on cost per day for comparable short term fishing licenses. 

2 • This state does not have a comparable combination license. Individual licenses 

are totaled. 

• 
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Montana Audubon Council 
Testimony HE 406 
February 5,-1985 

Mr. Chairman and Members of the Committee, 

£~ hi b;+ :it:3 
~"!5 -/~ 86 
9.B.~40b 

My name is Janet Ellis and I'm speaking on behalf of the 

Montana Audubon Council. The Council represents over 2000 National 

Audubon Society members living in Montana. 

The Council supports HB 406. Our membership is closely tied 

to the wildlife resources in" Montana. and many of our members hunt and 

fish. 

In view of increasing demands upon our wildlife resources aaQ 

kdiSltt af Lire ha:e&tfl: ;efl. tn !If bfl:e:tilu! aa tlu-"1N,,,,."'esl oC 

muIr, irttU:l£a I Pallls, we feel the moderate increases that the 

Department is seeking are fully justifie'. 

Thank you. 



EDUCATION - CONSERVATION 
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AFFILIATE OF NATIONAL WILDLIFE FEDERATION 

TESrIMONY ON HB 406 

MONTANA WILDLIFE FEDERATION 

2/5/85 

;' 

My name is Dan ijeinz and I appear on behalf of the 

Montana Wildlife Federation. 

Hunting _license fees have been supporting the fisheries 

program for some time. The Federation strongly supports HB 

4Q6, which moves to correct this situation. 

We urge do' pass on HB 406, 

• 

THE WEAL TH OF THE NA TlON IS IN ITS NATURAL RESOURCES 

CONSERVATION DOES NOT END WITH CONVERSATION 

o 
unERN 



Walleyes Unlimited 
OF MONTANA 

~ 
BOX 1067 

WOLF POINT, MONTANA 59201 
February 5, 1985 

Testimony before the House Fish and Game Committee 

In Favor of HB406 

My name is Scott Ross. I am from Wolf Point. 

I represent Walleyes Unlimited of Montana, a group of 

over three thousand concerned sportsmen. 

We stand in support of HB406 based on our understanding 

that the additional license revenues will be used to fund the 

expansion of recreation opportunities in Montana. 

While this state boasts some of the finest hunting and 

fishing in the nation, an increased effort to manage some of our 

recreation resources will clearly result in widespread benefits 

for the citizens of l:ontana. It is for this reason that we 

support HB406. 



diatric DONALD O. NORDSTROM, D.D.S. 
A Professional Corporation 

Representative Bob Rean 
House of Representatives' 
State Capitol 
Helena, Montana 59620 

January 28, 1985 

Dear Representative Ream: 

,:xk,b,'+ Ji~ 
'-,,. ... '49 ~ 
H.B.d "OlD 

3817 Stephens Avenue 
Missoula, Montana 59801 

Telephone [4061 549-2395 

I am writing in support of that portion of the Governor's Budget 
that provides appropriation for the renovation of the Miles City warm 
water fish hatchery. I also support the appropriation of funds to 
provide additional staff at that hatchery. 

In conjunction with the appropriation for the hatchery, I support 
the proposed fishing license increase with the understanding that part 
of the funds derived from this increase will be specifically used to 
provide funds for the hatchery appropriation. 

The Miles City fish hatchery is an integral part of the new warm 
water fisheries management programs that the Department of Fish, Wildlife 
and Parks has instituted. The overall recreation opportunities in 
Montana will be greatly enhanced by the successful management of these 
fisheries. This fishery improvement would generate increased tourist 
revenue for the State in the near future. The tourist industry will 
become more important for Montana as time goes on. 

Please give these issues your careful consideration when they come 
before the legislature. Your support of them will result in great 
beneficial changes in those areas of Montana that have warm water 
fisheries. 

Thank you for taking time to consider my views on this matter. 

Sincerely, 

d~?dAk~~ 
DONALD O. NORDSTROM, D.D.S. 

J 



Jan~ ry 30, 1985 

Representative Bob ReaITl 
House of Representatives 
State Capitol 
Helena, Mt.59601 

Dear Honorable ReaITl: 

eXhibi+ tt'? 
;l-,,"Jqt? 
#.B.1f~~ 

As an avid fisherITlan, I wish to voice ITly support concerning House 
Bill 406, the license fee increase bill. 

In order for the State of Montana to have an on going, aggressive, 
warITl water fisheries prograITl, the renovation of the Miles City 
Hatchery is an absolute necessity. I realize the renovation of the 
Miles City Hatchery is going to cost, and I aITl willing to pay ITly 
share by way of increased license fees. 

Sincerely yours, 



E:CIX 123 
Fort Peck, Montana 

F:ep. BClb Re-:._m 
House of Representatives 
Cap i tol Stat i on 
Helena~ Montana 59620 

De a r- Rep. Ream, 

January 31 ~ 1985 

CX~~b,"J· #:B 
1-~-lqS" 
H.l a 40CP 

I am wri ting this letter as a businessman and a concerned 
-:-pc,r- t-=:-men. I be I i eve th-:.. t the (-"I.:._r-m/'cooi V-_I.:" ter fisher i e-:- ! n 
Central and Eastern Montana have been underdeveloped since 
Montana became a state. I am urging you to support HB 406 
because it represents some of the funding for the renovation of 
the t---li 1 e-=:- Ci ty f i -:.h h-:._tcher-;,'. t---jor-th Dakclta h-:._s a h-:..l f bi 11 i cln 
dollar fishing related economy based on their warm/cool water 
fishery on Lake Sakakawea. Fort Peck Reservoir as well as other 
reservoirs in Montana represent this type of potential if they 
are developed. The funding for the fish hatchery is a major step 
in r-eal izing thi-;:- potential. 

Thank you for your time and attention to my letter. 



Representative Bob Ream 
Chairman House Fish & Game Committee 
State Capitol 
Helena, MT 59620 

Dear Representative Ream: 

Timothy M. Newton 
PO Box 865 
Glasgow, MT 59230 

January 30, 1985 

RE: H.B. 406 

f:xh.rJ -Jl! q 
~ -5..-1q,86 
11.8. #'-k>~ 

I urge you to support and pass H.B. 406 relating to the License Fee Increase, 

to be used for a new fish hatchery in Miles City. Also, for repair work on 

the two other hatcheries. 

Sincerly, . 

~=;j~ 
Tim Newton 



Walleyes Unlimited 
OF MONTANA 

~.' 
~ 

BOX 123 
FORT PECK, MONTANA. 59223 

Representative Bob Ream 
House of Representatives 
state Capitol 
Helena, MT 59620 

Dear Representative Bob Ream, 

I am writing in support of that partion of the Governor I s Budget that 
provides appropriat ion for the renovation of the ~1iles City warm water 
fish hatchery. I also support the appropriation of funds to provide 
additional staff at that hatchery. 

In conjunction with the appropriation for the h2tchery, I support the 
proposed fishing license increase with the understanding that part of 
the funds derived from this increase will be spE~ifically used to pro­
.-iGt"O fu,,(,s for che hatchery approprlation. 

The ~iles City fish hatchery is an integral part of the new warm water 
fisheries management progr'ams that the Department of Fish, Wildlife, and 
Parks has instituted. \-Jalleyes Unlimited has, and will continue, to 
cooperate in the effort to improve the quality of fishing in our warm 
waters. The overall recreation opportunities in Montana will be greatly 
enhanced by the successful management of these fisheries, which occur 
widely throughout Hontana. 

Please give these issues your careful consideration when they come before 
the legislature. Your support of them will result in great beneficial 
changes in those areas of f'-lontana that have warm ,.,rater fisheries. 
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FISH AND GAME COMMITTEE ------------------------------

BILL NO. 406 DATE FEBRUARY 5, 1985 
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-----------------------------
NAME (please print) RESIDENCE SUPPORT OPPOSE 

IF YOU CARE TO WRITE COMMENTS, ASK SECRETARY FOR WITNESS STATEMENT FORM. 

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 

CS-3J 




